State of Alaska

Department of Public Safety

E\Sarah Palin, Governor

Joseﬂh A. Masters, Commissioner

February 8, 2009

Representative Anna Fairclough
Alaska State Capitol
Juneau, Alaska 99801

Subject: HB63 "An Act relating to the Council on Domestic Violence and Sexual Assauit”

Dear Representative Fairclough:

The Council on Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault supports HB63, which proposes
statutory changes based on the 2008 CDVSA Legislative Task Force recommendations. We
have thoroughly reviewed these recommendations and agree that the proposed changes will
strengthen the Council’'s ability to meet its statutory purpose: “to provide for planning and
coordination of services to victims...” (AS16.66.101)

Adding the Commissioner of Corrections or his/her designee and including an additional seat for
a rural designated public member will give the Council broader insights into policy decisions and
funding recommendations. It will also further strengthen our board for public members to have
three year terms. Many members have pointed out the limitations of two-year terms, saying
they are leaving their service just as they have learned the work. Longer terms will allow
members time to apply what they have learned in making decisions and setting direction. We
also agree, in the interests of keeping balance, that public members should not be state

employees.

Council members are supportive of the change making it optional for the Governor to consult
the Alaska Network on Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault about public member
appointments. However, in our discussions, we agreed that it is a good idea for the governor’s
office to ask for such recommendations, and we encourage making that connection in order to
secure a pool of well qualified applicants.

The Council also agrees with the CDVSA Task Force that classifying the staff positions (other
than the Executive Director) is an important tool for recruiting and retaining staff. It will also help
to ensure continuity in the agency during periods of administration changes.

We appreciate the work you are doing to strengthen the state’s response to the crimes of
domestic violence, sexual assault, stalking and dating violence. Thank you.

Sincerely,
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Ann House
Chair

Council on Domestic Violence & Sexual Assault
P.O. Box 111200 - Juneau, AK 99811 - Voice (907) 465-4356 - Fax (907) 465-3627



